



"I am the way and the truth and the life. No one comes to the Father except through me."

JN 14:6

AUGUST 21, 2022 Twenty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time

407 South 33rd Street Ft. Pierce, Florida 34947 | (772) 461-2233



PASTOR

FR. RICHARD GEORGE II

PAROCHIAL VICAR

FR. JACOB EDWIN

PRIEST ASSISTING

FR. JAMES BOWMAN

SAN JUAN DIEGO CENTRO

FR. JAMIE DORADO, ADMINISTRATOR



Connect with Us

MASS TIMES

MONDAY - SATURDAY... 8:15AM SATURDAY...4:00PM VIGIL SUNDAY...7:45AM, 9:30AM, 11:30AM & 5:00PM

ADORATION CHAPEL

NOW OPEN WITH ACCESS CODE

CONFESSION

SATURDAYS: 3:00PM - 4:00PM



CH (



ST. ANASTASIA PARISH MINISTRIES

EVANGELIZATION MINISTRIES

*THEATRE MINISTRY (Passion Play) & Youth Theatre

Marie Kerr 772-205-7309

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES

*ALTAR SERVER MINISTRY

Stacey Blum, Altar Server Coordinator slittlepagerd@hotmail.com

TRAINERS: Cathy Langel Cyndee Shevak Osvaldo Parotta JP Rankin

*CHILDREN'S LITURGY MINISTRY

Linda Schildwachter 772-971-6419

*EUCHARISTIC MINISTRY

Joya Lippard 772-461-2233

*LECTOR MINISTRY

Jo Donnelly cmikenjo50@gmail.com 772-370-1377

*MEDIA MINISTRY

Antonio Barcenas mediaministry@stanastasiachurch.org

*MUSIC MINISTRY

Kristin Jones 772-461-2233

PERPETUAL EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Linda Schildwachter peachapel@gmail.com 772-971-6419

*USHERING MINISTRY

Alvaro Ballesteros chacho210@gmail.com 772-626-3113

*WELCOME MINISTRY

Audra Sypolt 772-971-3604

OUTREACH MINISTRIES

*BEREAVEMENT MINISTRY

Gina Russo ginadaigle1@gmail.com 772-461-2233 Ann Rise riseciola1@bellsouth.net 772-461-2233

PRISON MINISTRY

Fr. James Bowman 772-461-2233

*RESPECT LIFE MINISTRY REPRESENTATIVES

Carole Johnstone cjj8991@bellsouth.net 772-461-2233

*SACRAMENTAL OUTREACH MINISTRY

Charles Martignetti 470-313-1650 Angela Martignetti 470-313-1651

SOCIAL MINISTRIES

CATHOLIC YOUNG ADULTS

Colette Godfrey saintayoungadults@gmail.com

*FRIENDS & FAMILY FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY

Melinda Gwilt stafriendsandfamily@gmail.com



Respect Life Rosary

Fridays at 5:00 pm

ST. ANASTASIA OFFICE STAFF

Annulment Advocate

Cindy Noelke annulments@stanastasiachurch.org

Bookkeeper

Eva Cruz bookkeeper@stanastasiachurch.org

Front Office Administrator

Joanna Marazzi communications@stanastasiachurch.org

Communications Coordinator

Jarret Romanello jromanello@stanastasiachurch.org

Internal Services Director

Darlene Francis isdirector@stanastasiachurch.org

Maintenance

Alfredo Irigoyen 772-461-2233

Music Director

Kristin Jones kjones@sta.school

Parish Data Specialist

Beth Petermeier pdsspecialist@stanastasiachurch.org

Sacramental Coordinators

Joanna Marazzi communications@stanastasiachurch.org Linda Schildwachter lschildwachter@sta.school

ST. ANASTASIA SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION

Kevin Hoeffner, **Principal** 772-461-2232

Karen Richmond, Assistant Principal of Curriculum and Instruction

Maura Cox, Assistant Principal of Student Affairs

JOHN CARROLL H.S. ADMINISTRATION

Fr. Tom Barrett, **President** 772-464-5200

Corey Heroux, Principal

ST. ANASTASIA CHURCH & SCHOOL

Melanie Wiles, Director of Parish Development 813-376-3175

CATHOLIC CEMETERY

Our Lady Queen of Peace 561-793-0711





Scan the QR Code to find a way to serve



www.stanastasiachurch.org/ministries



AND THEIR FAMILIES

SSG William Chenette LT COL Jonathan Cintron LTJG Anwen Dallaire, USN LT Mark Dallaire, USN SGT Anthony Frantantoni SPC Keith Guettler SGT Eric N. Rondeau SGT Kevin P. Rondeau SGT Paul A. Sinnott Jr. **MSGT Timothy Smith** SR Evan Vanover CPL Breeanna Wilson-Irwin LCPL Trinity Wilson-Irwin

of our Parish and their grieving families: GIACOMO CAGLIONI MIKE HOGAN MICHAEL MORRIS MATTHEW NOELKE

Please Pray for the recently deceased members

Mass Intentions

SATURDAY AUGUST 20th: 8:15 am: Alan Connell

by Alam Connell

For the Candle Wall Intentions.

4:00 pm: Bryan Fulmer

by: Mom & Dad

For the Candle Wall Intentions

SUNDAY AUGUST 21st:

7:45 am: † Joseph Lauria

by Beverly Stefko

For the Candle Wall Intentions

9:30am: For Parishioners & Charlene Cochran & The Wheeler Family

- New Parishioners

For the Candle Wall Intentions 11:30 am: Jenna & Lauren Langel

by Nanny & Papa

For the Candle Wall Intentions

5:00 pm: Sophia Dimitroff - Happy Birthday

by Family

For the Candle Wall Intentions

MONDAY AUGUST 22nd:

8:15 am: † Patricia Arnett

by Stacey Family

For the Candle Wall Intentions

TUESDAY AUGUST 23rd:

8:15 am: † Arthur Albarelli

by Joanne

For the Candle Wall Intentions.

WEDNESDAY AUGUST 24th:

8:15 am: † William Hinkle

by Wife

For the Candle Wall Intentions

THURSDAY AUGUST 25th:

8:15 am: † Edward Novak

by Mary Hinkle

For the Candle Wall Intentions

FRIDAY AUGUST 26th:

8:15 am: †† Linda & Bryan Schirard

by Brantley Schirard

For the Candle Wall Intentions

SATURDAY AUGUST 27th:

8:15 am: Hogan Family by Mandy & Carole Johnstone For the Candle Wall Intentions. 4:00 pm: † Linda Muscolino

by: Nieces & Nephews

For the Candle Wall Intentions

SUNDAY AUGUST 28th:

7:45 am: † Matthew Noelke

by Mom & Dad

For the Candle Wall Intentions

9:30am: For Parishioners & Rosalee Marotta & The Mathie Family - New Parishioners

For the Candle Wall Intentions

11:30 am: † Joseph Cura

by Wife

For the Candle Wall Intentions

5:00 pm: † Cory Evans by Andrew Evans & Family

For the Candle Wall Intentions



Spiritual Growth

www.StAnastasiaChurch.org

REMINDER (Originally published in the May 29th Bulletin)

To the Family of St. Anastasia Catholic Church:

I am writing to share a great opportunity which will positively impact the Parish of St. Anastasia Church and School and empower my Priesthood and the gift of being your Spiritual Father, and the Spiritual Shepherd of our community. After two years of discernment, prayer and planning, Bishop Barbarito has granted me the opportunity for a six-month sabbatical; for deeper renewal and enrichment in the areas of theological study, spiritual and personal renewal. *I will remain the Pastor of St. Anastasia Catholic Church*

© Marisol's Photography

during this time and afterwards will return as your faithful shepherd.

Where is the sabbatical?

I will be on Grand Isle in Louisiana. Where there is a year-round population of less than 800 people. It has all the components of Nazareth: silence, pace, and hospitality. The Island is a perfect setting for one seeking intimacy with the Lord. This will allow me the space I need to reflect on my last 27 years of ordination. While discerning with the Lord how He is calling me to live out my next 27 years of priesthood. I do not want to become stagnant, complacent, or just maintaining. I desire to lead with the heart and vision of Our Lord and not mine. God is inviting me into the desert to be with Him. Jesus would often withdraw to a deserted place to pray and be with His Father (*Luke 5:16*).

A quick glance at my priestly journey thus far:

May 12, 2022, marked my 27th anniversary of ordination to the priesthood of Jesus Christ! I am blessed beyond words. Every day, I wake up and thank God for His gift of ordination, for being His priest, for being called and loved by God first. I was created by God for this vocation. I desire to do nothing else but serve the Lord Our God, and to fall deeper in love with Him every day of my life.

As I think back over the 27 years of my priesthood, I have served in three parishes as a Parochial Vicar and was appointed Administrator at St. Therese De Lisieux Catholic Church in Wellington. I was assigned to Cardinal Newman High School for seven years (as Chaplain, Campus Minister, Teacher, and Retreat Director). I had the privilege of serving as Assistant Vocation Director for our diocese, Adjunct Spiritual Director at St. Vincent de Paul Regional Seminary, Spiritual Moderator for the Charismatic Renewal Movement and appointed Spiritual Director and Chaplain for Serra Club and Magnificat of Palm Beach. For over 20 years I have been (and continue) serving priests and seminarians through the Institute for Priestly Formation as an adjunct faculty member Spiritual Director (leading priest/seminarians through Saint Ignatius' Spiritual Exercises 30-day retreat and 8-day retreats). My current assignment as Pastor of St. Anastasia Church and School over the last seventeen years has been a blessing to my priesthood and I am looking forward to more opportunities in the future, with this amazing parish community and her families.



Through Sabbatical

www.StAnastasiaChurch.org

The importance of my sabbatical:

To keep priests refreshed and vibrant, our Diocesan Policy Manual for priests' states "Every priest has a right and an obligation to continue his spiritual growth and education... but above all, to his people to continue to grow in grace and knowledge." During the Fall of 2019, I began a conversation with Bishop Barbarito

regarding my desire for just that: personal and spiritual renewal, and further study. However, circumstances did not allow for a sabbatical at that time. We continued the conversation in 2020, but again, circumstances did not allow for a sabbatical at that time.

In the Fall of 2021, Bishop Barbarito approved my request for six months sabbatical and further study beginning September 25, 2022, through April 2, 2023. I plan to study all that is sacred about the priesthood, work on personal priestly renewal and growth in contemplative leadership.

What to expect while I am on sabbatical:

While I am on sabbatical and further study for those six months, I will remain Pastor of St. Anastasia Church and School. The sabbatical does not change my commitment to being your pastor. *Therefore, so that there is no question or room for speculation, let me share my preliminary plans about how things will look.*Fr. Edwin Jacob (our new Parochial Vicar for St. Anastasia) will begin his assignment at St. Anastasia beginning July 1, 2022. Fr. Jacob and I will serve the parish throughout the summer to the end of September. At that time, Fr. Edwin will be an extension of my pastoral and administrative authority (as I have directed him) until I return from my sabbatical. I humbly ask that you welcome Fr. Edwin as you have welcomed me into your homes, your heart, and within the life of your family. St. Anastasia Parish is well known for being a warm and welcoming community with great hospitality and generosity. Our dedicated office team will be led by Mrs. Melanie Wiles, Director of Parish Development, and will continue to be available to support our parishioners with their needs.

Priestly support for Masses and school confession/events while on sabbatical will be Fr. Edwin Jacob, Fr. Jim Bowman (retired priest assisting at St. Anastasia Parish), Fr. Bob Pope (Pastor of St. Mark the Evangelist), Fr. Anthony Lopez (Parochial Vicar at St. Mark the Evangelist), Fr. Jamie Dorado (Administrator at San Juan Diego) and a few other Priests, will support us when needed. I thank our priests ahead of time for their support and love for our St. Anastasia family.

October 20, 2022, through November 22, 2022, I will begin my six-month sabbatical with a St. Ignatius' Spiritual Exercises 30-day retreat. Returning home late December for Christmas break, to be with my family. January 2023 through April 2023 I will be diving deeper into personal renewal and contemplative leadership around the priest as a: *Beloved Son, Chaste Spouse, Spiritual Father, Divine Physician and Shepherd*. To wrap up my sabbatical, I have planned an 8-day silent retreat. This will provide a sacred space for deeper gratitude and appreciation for this special, holy, and intimate time I have been given with the Lord. *I'll be returning with great anticipation to share my encounter with the Lord, to St. Anastasia Parish on Sunday, April 2, 2023, just in time for Palm Sunday*.

Of course, it will be business as usual when I am away. Before leaving, Fr. Edwin and I will plan to ensure that you will have full priestly presence while I am away. In my absence, we will still have daily and Sunday Masses at regular scheduled times, confessions will be available, our parish ministries and the school will also



While in Good Hands

www.StAnastasiaChurch.org

continue to receive priestly presence and service.

How our Parish can support me during this time:

I share this news with you today so that we might celebrate together (spiritually) the first 27 years of my priesthood, and that we pray for one another while away during this short time. I furthermore write to you because, unfortunately, we live in a time where the sin of hearsay and the evil of those who gossip wounds the people of whom they speak. I would want to educate our parish through transparency by clearly stating a few things:

First, a sabbatical is a gift. It is a healthy way for priests to stay healthy. A sabbatical is a proactive initiative, so that healthy priests continue to stay healthy. While we occasionally may hear of a priest leaving his assignment for a leave of absence or time away, a sabbatical is not a leave of assignment or a leave of absence, or even time away. I love being a priest. I couldn't imagine doing anything different. My sabbatical is a gift, and it is one that Bishop Barbarito and I have discerned together over a few years.

Second, the sabbatical is an intentional effort to nurture my vocation, not to escape from it. I can't wait to see what the next 27 years of the priesthood may bring!

Third, I enjoy being at St. Anastasia Church and School. It is a blessing and I hope it is still a blessing for you. Lest there be any question, my sabbatical is not, a leaving from St. Anastasia Church and School. I have great anticipation of fulfilling many more years of service to our families, to our local and seasonal parishioners, to our schools, students, guests, benefactors, the poor and to the wonderful community of Ft. Pierce and beyond.

I thank you in advance for your prayers and support while I am on sabbatical. I humbly ask that you consider the following to spiritually support me during my studies: As a family, when you pray the rosary together or offer a Divine Mercy Chaplet, or any other devotion that your family enjoys (among all your important intentions, please remember me on my sabbatical). Other ideas, attend the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass each week as a family (that we might spiritually meet at the altar of God until I return in person, and there, let us pray for one another). You may consider as you pray a novena or enter into a fast, or find yourself and your family before the Blessed Sacrament in our Adoration Chapel, just simply remember me as you are praying. As a Spiritual Shepherd of St. Anastasia Parish, San Juan Diego Center, and our schools (my administration, faculty, and staff) will be in my daily prayers. I will bring to the Altar of God daily all your intentions as well.

Thank you again for your support and prayers:

I pray during this upcoming period between Ascension of The Lord and Pentecost; that the Holy Spirit will provide us with the grace we need each day to become true disciples of Jesus Christ. Moving us from a consent of our intellect (just believing God is real) to a consent of our will, to follow the Lord's Will. Moving us to a daily desire to study what the Master says, listen to what the Master teaches and do what the Master does. In short, to imitate Jesus Christ, not just believe in Him. As we get closer to September, I will keep you updated and informed on future developments.

God Bless you,

Fr. George

Second Collection

The Second collection this week, **Sunday**, **August 21st** is for The Welcome Ministry & The Church in Latin America | Africa



The Second collection next week, **Sunday**, **August 28th** is for The Youth Ministry



OFFERINGS

Week of August 07 2022	2022	2021
1st Collection	\$5,688.00	\$5,311.52
St Vincent DePaul	\$963.00	\$1,120.00
Alter Server Ministry	\$974.00	\$473.00
On-line Giving	\$5,808.80	\$5,409.69
Total	\$13,433.80	\$12,314.21



Give Online

Scan the QR Code to support our Parish













Saint Anastasia CATHOLIC CHURCH ONE • HOLY • CATHOLIC • APOSTOLIC CHURCH



ANNOUNCEMENTS

www.StAnastasiaChurch.org



Friends & Family



St. Anastasia Catholic Church parishioners began and ended their summer with the Friends & Family ministry. In June, parishioners gathered for Fellowship on the Lawn and this weekend the ministry will host a Welcome Back party for our community's families, educators, and students. Throughout the year, the ministry brings families on the same faith path together for fellowship through fun events. For more information on the ministry email Ministry Leader Melinda Gwilt at stafriendsandfamily@gmail.com





ANNOUNCEMENTS

www.StAnastasiaChurch.org

– Register

CHILDREN'S LITURGY

Sundays 9:30 am in the Parish Center



Ages 4-7



www.stanastasiachurch,org/childrens-liturgy-registration







